

University of North Florida UNF Digital Commons

Mariner

UNF Newsletters and Newspapers

3-17-1972

Mariner Volume 03 No. 11

Division of University Relations

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.unf.edu/mariner

Suggested Citation

Division of University Relations, "Mariner Volume 03 No. 11" (1972). *Mariner*. 23. http://digitalcommons.unf.edu/mariner/23

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the UNF Newsletters and Newspapers at UNF Digital Commons. It has been accepted for inclusion in Mariner by an authorized administrator of UNF Digital Commons. For more information, please contact Digital Projects. © 3-17-1972 All Rights Reserved



UNIVERSITY OF NORTH FLORIDA



The official publication for the staff of the University of North Florida.

arlner

Volume 3 No. 11

March 17, 1972

CHANCELLOR MAUTZ VISITS SITE

Florida Board of Regents Chancellor Robert B. Mautz flew in from Tallahassee this morning to tour the campus site with President Carpenter and a small UNF delegation. Accompanying the Chancellor was Forrest M. Kelly, Jr., chief physical planning consultant.

It was the first visit to the site for the Chancellor since the groundbreaking ceremony so it must have been quite a surprise for him! He will stay for lunch and fly back to Tallahassee this afternoon.

CONSTRUCTION PROGRESS REPORT

being placed.

The rate in which the buildings are going up is nothing short of amazing. Hilton Meadows, director of physical facilities, and Tom Bostwick, engineer, report that progress is being made on the exterior, which is being bricked, and the interior, where room partitions are

The main entrance road is being laid with lime rock as the primary base. That road will take you past the 15-18 acre lake, which is filling rapidly with water. The island in the center of the lake will be accessible by a foot bridge. The pilings for the bridge have already been set.

The chilling equipment for the buildings is being installed in the central utilities building, and the sewer tank has been buried.

Bids on the parking lots and road extensions will be opened March 29 by the Transportation Department. Meanwhile, work is being done on the specifications for temporary parking space.

The March 31 bus trip to the site will be an exciting one, so plan to go with the tour.

DR. RUSSELL HEADS FOR CHICAGO

Dr. Samuel E. Russell, chairman of the department of vocational and technical education, will travel to Chicago Monday, March 20, as a member of a committee on vocational-technical education under the Federation of Regional Accrediting Commissions of Higher Education.

NOTICES

NOTICES

having no one available to man the phones during the lunch hour should notify the switchboard of this to eliminate calls going unanswered in the offices.

The switchboard operator will take messages for those departments leaving word that all staff will be out of the office over lunch breaks.

SNACK BAR ADDS The Wometco snack bar has added salads and more MORE GOODIES pastries to the menu, making the prospect of staying in for lunch much more pleasant. Pies will be added in the future, and the possibility of soup is being considered.

UNF ANNEX OPENED The Northwest Campus of the UNF is being established in the annex building behind State Chamber building for temporary use. Moving over gradually will be the purchasing department, including duplicating services and central stores. Also moving will be the instructional media office. The telephone system in the annex won't be set up until approximately April 1.

ADMISSIONS After long hours of work, Marcus Casbeer, director of records and registration, and Sharon Sutton, computer programmer, have designed a complex program for a completely automated admissions system. This program computerizes the admissions procedure. Nice work!

ONE FOR Congratulations and a salute to the flag go to Feli Livingston, wife of Skip Livingston, director of public relations, today, as she takes her oath as a new citizen of the United States of America. Berlin-born Mrs. Livingston was naturalized at 10 o'clock this morning. Bet she knows more about the U.S.A. than many of us do!

FIRST FACULTY DR. ROBERT C. FORD, assistant professor of MEMBER ABOARD management in the department of management, marketing, and business law, has come aboard, making him the first actual faculty member to join the UNF. Many others have been hired, but won't be coming in until later.

Dr. Ford just received his doctorate from Arizona State University, where he also earned his master's degree. He attended the University of Massachusetts for his undergraduate degree. He has been a teaching assistant at Arizona State since 1970.

He will be starting to teach almost immediately, with an MBA preparation course. He will teach Organizational Management, one of two courses being offered by the University of Florida Center of Continuing Education in cooperation with the UNF. The course begins March 27 at 7:00 P.M. at the south campus of FJC.

The function of the committee, which will meet for three days, is to analyze the results of recent studies and to make whatever further explorations necessary to develop proposals for accreditation of vocational-technical education.

Information Systems has the new faces this week. NEW FACES LARRY POWER is the new programmer I. He attended Computer Languages Corp. for his training and was an operator with Salada Foods before joining the UNF.

The new student assistant in Information Systems is BEVERLY WRIGHT, who also attended Computer Languages Corp. She was previously with the K-Mart Department Store as cashier and sales girl.

CONTROLLER TRAINING SESSIONS SCHEDULED

Bob Wallace, University controller, will conduct two question and answer sessions next week regarding the new departmental runs and minimum accounting records to be maintained by departments. The sessions will be Monday and Tuesday at 3:00 P.M. in the main

conference room.

UNF HOSTS CONTROLLERS COMMITTEE

Bob Wallace will act as host for the meeting of the Inter-institutional Committee of University Controllers March 23-24. The group of controllers will meet at the Thunderbird.

LOUISE CROWELL Mrs. Louise Crowell, secretary in the College of Arts GIVES BIRTH and Sciences, and her husband Rudy, announce the birth of their second child, a girl named Keri Lea. Keri arrived March 13 at 11:02 P.M. weighing in at 7 lbs. 5 oz. Congratulations!

SANDIE BRAGG TO WED

Sandie Bragg, clerk-typist in the purchasing department, will become Mrs. Robert E. Capps, Jr., Friday, March 24. Sandie's future husband is a student at Jacksonville University and works with American International Pictures. Congratulations and best wishes!!

UNF BOOKSTORE OFFER

The University bookstore wishes to offer the University MAKES SPECIAL family a special introductory price for cufflinks, tie pins, charms and ladies pins which will be replicas of the University seal.

The prices are as follows:

Tie Tac \$2 plus tax 2 " ". Charm 2 " Ladies Pin 11 3 Cufflinks

Those persons interested, please contact the administrative services office to place your order. This offer is good until March 27.